Tualatin Valley Council (TVC) 2025-09-22
Meeting was held at the Aloha Grange
The meeting started about 7:00 and adjourned about 8:40

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org

Attendees:

Delegates:
Columbia River Dancers: Dale Smith, Nick Johnson (both absent)
Eager Beavers: Tom Sminia
Hayshakers: Kathy Liebowitz (absent)
Hoedowners: Mike Duyck, Carolene Siebert
Mix’n’Mingle: Rick and Robin Faltersack (Robin absent)
Oak Hills Squares Terri Browning (absent)
R Square D: Chris Poole (absent)
Sunset Promenaders: Janet Cason
Tri Squares: Charles McAuley, Barbara Huie
Valley Squares: Pete Cooper (absent), Laura Irvan
Wave Steppers: Max and Lynda Sherman (both absent)

Officers, Elected & Appointed:
President: Sally Duyck
Assistant to the President: Donna Swanson (absent)
Vice-President: Judy Schnase
Treasurer: Bonni Lesser Secretary: Andis Garuts
State Delegate: Laura Irvan
Past-President of the TVC: Dale Brabham PAC Representative: Erin Kalmbach
Oregon Federation Youth Advisor: Kathy Roberts (absent)
Caller Advisor: Darrell Kalmbach (absent)
Cuer Advisor: Randy Lewis (absent) and Tami Helms
TVC Webmaster: Tim Roberts (absent) OFN Area Editor: Ferrous Steinka

Visitors Attending:
Janice Sminia (Sunset Promenaders)
Karen Steinka (Eager Beavers)

TVC Officer Reports:

Previous Council meeting minutes approved as written

President’s report: (Sally Duyck)
Introduction and welcome of Officers and guests.

Vice President’s report: (Judy Schnase)

Jan. 31, 2026: Mike Kious, Lane Clem. Aloha Grange.

May 30, 2026: Tri Council Dance. Evergreen Council hosting.

Aug. 29, 2026: George Hermann, Julie Stiers. Possibly outdoors at Harlem Park in Cornelius.

Oct. 31, 2026: Tami Helms. Delegates, please let us know whether or not the TVC should hold
this event. At the Aloha Grange.

Dec. 31, 2026: New Years Eve. Scott Zinser, Connie Clark. Odd Fellows Hall, Hillsboro.

Ham dinner at the TVC New Years Eve Dance 2025.


http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org/

Treasurer’s report: (Bonni Lesser)

TVC Monthly Financial Report - August 2025

Income: Amount End Aug Outstanding Checks
8/30 Dagor Income 426.00 Amount Check # | Date
8/30 Split the Pot 30.00 70.19 1229 8/18/2025
145 26 1231 8/30/2025
100.00 1232 8/30/2025
100.00 1233 8/30/2025
Total Income 456.00 80.00 1234 8/30/2025
6.00 1235 8/30/2025
| TVC Expenses: Amount 6.00 1236 8/30/2025
Reimb Oak Hills Sq Lessons Ad 7019 82.00 1237 8/30/2025
Reimb F Steinka TVC Directory 145.26
D Kalmbach - Caller TVC Dance 106.00 TVC Dance: 8/30/2025
T Helms - Cuer TVC Dance 106.00 Attendance 60
Aloha Grange Rent TVC Dance 80.00 Paid Dancers 53
Eager Beavers Split Profit TVC 82.00 INC STP 60.00
Door 426.00
Total Expenses 589.45 Total Income 486.00
Caller 106.00
Cuer 106.00
Rent a0.00
Other Expenses: 112.00
Total Expense 404.00
Net Profit 82.00
TNMC Check Register:
DATE PAYEE DESCRIPTION Ck# Ck Amt |Deposit |Balance
8M1/2025 Beginning Balance 1,452 15
8/18/2025 Oak Hills Reimb lessons ad 1229 7019 1,411.96
8/26/2025 Aloha Gmg Void (TVC mtg rent) 1230 - 1,411.96
8/30/2025 F Steinka Reimb TVC Directory 1231 14526 1,266.70
8/30/2025 T Helms Cuer TVC Dance 1232  100.00 1,166.70
8/30/2025 D Kalmbach | Caller TVC Dance 1233 100.00 1,066.70
8/30/2025 Aloha Gmg Rent TVC Dance 1234 80.00 986.70
8/30/2025 D Kalmbach | Caller Supp TV.C Dnc 1235 6.00 980.70
8/30/2025 T Helms Cuer Supp TVC Dnc 1236 6.00 974.70
8/30/2025 Eager Beavers Split Profit TVC Dnc 1237 82.00 892.70
8/31/2025 TVC Deposit Door 426.00 | 1,318.70
8312025 TVGC Deposit STP 30.00 1 1,345.70
83112025 Ending Balance 1,348.70
Savings AJ/C August Checking A/C Reconciliation 813112025
Beginning Bal = 4.994.62 Statement Ending Balance 1,482 15
Interest Paid 021 Deposits in Transit 45600
Withdrawal Outstanding Checks 589.45
Ending Bal 4,994.83 Checkbook Ending Balance 1,348.70

Submitted by: Bonni Lesser TVC Treasurer

Secretary report: (Andis Garuts) No report.




State Delegates report: (Laura Irvan)

The price of the State Directories is $5 a piece. My email is incorrect in the directory, it is listed
as “autopay..” instead of “autoplay...”

There will be a training session at the Midwinter Festival about what to do for a medical
incident at your club. They are requesting that one representative from each club attends this
training. Please fill out the accident report when there is an incident even if the person does not go to
the hospital. There needs to be documentation to help detail events for any possible medical or liability
insurance coverage. The liability insurance covers the club and the building for liability. The medical
coverage is a “secondary” coverage and covers a part of the medical bills that the person's primary
insurance may not cover.

This year Vicki is going to work directly with each club in TVC to electronically fill out the yearly
insurance updates. She is hoping to streamline this process and is experimenting with two Councils to
test out this process.

Many clubs have not updated their contact information online with the OFN. Please check
that your club has done this. If you need help with this | can help you get into the system. You choose
your club and put in the password which | can help you with.

Our new Vice President at the state level is very enthusiastic and discussed how he talked to
people in town as he was interacting with them. He gathered names and telephone numbers of people
interested in taking square dance lessons... He said things like... “| heard no one wanted to square
dance” or “would you be interested in square dancing?” He gave the telephone numbers to the local
club.

Currently no one is hosting the Summer Festival for 2026. There is a committee meeting to see
if they can try to make the Festival happen but it is not guaranteed. There is also an interest in creating a
round dance weekend whether or not it is hosted by the federation. There are no hosts for the future
summer festivals either. They would love for a club to volunteer to host the future summer festivals.
Normally the process to plan the festival starts 3 years in advance. Unfortunately there is volunteer
fatigue and also the summer festival attendance has been weak. They did make a profit this year but a
big part of the profit was from the raffle and other fund raising events. Update: discussion about reasons
that people do not attend the Summer Festivals.

Grants/scholarships offered to youth are not needs based or ability based. The decision is
made on the basis of having passion for the dance. One recipient submitted their application in crayon
as the applicant was disabled and when they received the grant the family was very emotional due to the
other applications not succeeding at other places. The main message is if you have the passion put in
the application. There are state and national grants/scholarships given to youth. The youth must have
been involved in square dance at least for one year and must have one member of the club
recommending the youth.

Credit Cards / other non cash payments - High Desert Dancers are using Zelle for entrance to
dances. This can be done to eliminate the need for cash and there are no fees to do this. Bill Randall
was the member that did the research on which system to use. If the dancer's bank has Zelle available
the transfer is free and easy to set up. Other options like Square and Venmo do have fees to pay.

Two clubs in PAC got together and did a targeted mailing which included 3 groups of post cards
sent. The cost was about $1,000 divided between the two clubs. One club was mailing 462 households
and the other 472. They targeted households that had people 45-60, and there was also a qualification
about how old the kids were. Express Copy was the company they worked with. Betty from PAC can
provide other information.

Question was posed from TVC about the state’s stance on the new groupings of mainstream and
plus dance groupings. These changes have not been completed yet so the state has no stance yet.

State directories have been ordered, a total of 54
At the time of the last state meeting in July the price per directory was still unknown
Eager Beavers - 2
Hoedowners - 4
Valley Squares - 6



Columbia River Dancers - 3
Tri Squares - 6

Oak Hills Squares - 3
Sunset Promenaders - 6

R Square D - 6

Wave Steppers - 6

Mix N Mingle - 0
Hayshakers - 7

Tualatin Valley Council - 5
Total - 54

From the State Meeting - some highlights here, more detailed see the minutes from the State Meeting
on the OFN.

Summer Festival 2025 - 225 attendees, most likely a bit more than break even for the event.
2026 Midwinter booklets will be available in November, and visitation chairs will be visiting as many
clubs as possible.

Update OFN information -Clubs are being reminded to make sure their information on the OFN
is up to date.

Randall award - TVC submitted one recommendation for the Randall award. Ours was the only
submission during the July meeting but more are being solicited.

Midwinter Festival will have a session on how to deal with medical emergencies. The ask is for
every club to send one representative to this meeting. One emphasis from Zola was never to move a
person who has had an accident before the medics arrive.

Youth scholarships - Three youth will receive $500 scholarships - Kaylia Avila, Courtney Phillips,
and Elizabeth Wiesner. A suggestion that maybe these scholarship amounts should be increased.

Round dance weekend - Marilyn Schmit reported that they were hoping to organize a round
dance weekend sometime next year. They are debating whether or not to do it with a mini lab which
would require going through Roundalab (would have to apply for seed money and decisions would take
longer) versus hosting it on their own.

USDA reports that an Oregon youth won the second place scholarship. Next year’s scholarships
will be given in the amounts of $2,500, $1,500, and $1,000.

USDA grant/scholarship - An anonymous US Donor has given the USDA a $5,000 annual
donation to be given to the youth for scholarships, which will be given out in amounts ranging from $250 -
$1,000. This money can be used by families for lessons, advertising, and convention and housing costs.

Webinars - There are monthly webinars and all are available for download to listen to or watch on
the USDA website, www.USDA.org/webinars.

The 2028 National Square Dance Convention will be held in Daytona Beach, FL

NEC Youth Hall at National Convention - A motion was passed for the Oregon Federation to
write a letter to the NEC that we are in favor supporting the youth and not shutting down the youth hall.
This was in response to the committee trying to shut down the youth hall partially due to hall limitations
and to save money.

For the Council reports please see the OFN for the minutes, but below are three items to highlight

Youth participation in lesson - From the Interstate Highlanders - On June 18 the KCs caller,
Cece Glidewell, did a youth square dance teach at Camp Esther Applegate. There were about 100 kids
who were willing to learn to square dance. Per Cece Glidewell it was bedlam at first with that many
youth, although, once the lesson got on the way the youth started getting the moves down quickly. The
LDS church made a generous donation to the club in thanks for providing this experience for their
campers who were mostly from the Bend and Burns, OR area.

Credit Cards - Joyce Welton: The High Desert Dancers are looking at accepting credit cards at
their dances. Tim Roberts - it is easy, but it takes 3 2%. Joyce — the club has a deal that if you buy 4
dances, you'll get the 5th dance for free. If they go to a credit card, they will be further ahead. Most



people aren’t carrying that much cash. So, it's convenient. A caller thinks it is coming since people don'’t
carry cash. Many times, when we are on the way to a dance we have to stop and get cash. The Round-
up takes credit cards. They get more money at silent auction since they accept cards. There is a cost,
but if you sell more, it is profitable.

Conflicting dances - Joyce Welton: We never go to a club dance during a State Festival. How
come we have clubs not supporting the State Festival? To paraphrase the discussion, there are clubs
that are holding dances at the same time as Festivals and this used to be discouraged to “encourage”
people to attend the festivals.

PAC report: (Erin Kalmbach)

PAC did not meet in September. The postcard mailing does not seem to have encouraged any new
dancers. Very disappointing . There are no PAC dances till next year. We decided not to have a dance
on Halloween.

OFSRDC Publicity and Education Report: (Kathy Roberts) (absent) No report.
OFSRDC Youth Report: (Kathy Roberts) (absent) No report.
Cuer Advisor report: (Randy Lewis) (absent)

OROM for Oct 2025
selected by South Coast Council

"Watermelon Crawl" - speed 45
Two Step - phase 2 + 1 Susie Q
Choreo: Earle & Carol Collins
Apr 2025

music - "Watermelon Crawl!"
Album: "No Ordinary Man" Trk 5
Artist: Tracy Byrd

You Tube listen
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BFPdX2TFilE

Cue Sheet available on Roundalab
https://www.danceroundoutyourlife.com/CuesheetsDL2/Watermelon%20Crawl%2C%20Collins%2C
%20E%26C_Two0%20Step_2%2B1.pdf

Download - Amazon, I-tunes, or similar.

Amazon

https://www.amazon.com/dp/BO00W25BS2/ref=sr_1_17?
crid=1YX6KNN7LHF5J&dib=eyJ21joiMSJ9.zgYtYEhDjWy3PBeE3rlYmipk8tR6ROVAVr0iJ7ZTKCnDWvL
O7BnrAvo-yhCmMdtbXQOEL-

jtR5PGtdHrlI56vEtUZ5e TBhLEPUYEWQup9RhiIOUX1VNt_4xGQf4H3MyKfsmHu31nXAdM51MoXQRSU
Jpif33YKkGO6HZ7VM _iZTHCu6iF880rGg5bzwJgRfIBz1fxZIgdxSvL8bYYnpzKyWKSnLXUoGt7prUEbxmZ
YNwOmw.OpJ-Q0CmsJosVIVI2JQuuwKBXL-
JpZEs66vCQCFJUuU&dib_tag=se&keywords=watermelon+crawl+tracy+byrd&marketplaceld=ATVPDKI
KXODER&musicTerritory=US&qid=1757532503&s=dmusic&sprefix=\Watermelon+crawl|%2Cdigital-music
%2C228&sr=1-1&trackAsin=B000W25BS2

Randy Lewis



Past TVC President report: (Dale Brabham)
We will be looking for people willing to run for office next year, starting in November.

OFN Area Editor Report: (Ferrous Steinka)

Once again, the TVC has achieved 100 percent reporting for the OFN. Thank you TVC OFN Club
reporters.

Tim Roberts would like to see photos sent for inclusion in the OFN. If you have photos, please
consider submitting some.

If you make flyers for your dances, you might want to include QR codes on your flyers and link
them to your Club or Council Web sites.

Webmaster report: (Tim Roberts) (absent) No report.

Old Business:

Reimbursement for TVC Clubs’ advertising expenses discussion: Was tabled in June. Discussion
about decreasing from $200 the amount reimbursed to clubs for their lesson advertising expenses. It
was decided to leave the reimbursement amount as is, at $200.00.

Zoom licensing fees: Ronnie and Joann Swanson have donated the Zoom licensing fees to the TVC.
The TVC will not have to pay licensing fees for use of Zoom for their Meetings. Thank you so much,
Ronnie and Joann.

New Business:

Next TVC Meetings: The next two TVC Meetings will be held on Monday, October 27, 2025 in person, at
the Aloha Grange, and on Monday, November 24, 2025 on Zoom. The TVC will not hold a Meeting in
December.

TVC Recognition Award: We would like nominations for the TVC Recognition Award called in or sent to
Sally. The Award will be presented at the TVC New Years Eve Dance on Dec. 31, 2025.

Club Delegate Reports:

Columbia River Dancers: (Dale Smith and Nick Johnson, Delegates) (both absent)

Club dances 1¢' and 3™ Fridays year round at the Manor Grange, 17901 NE 72™ Ave., Battle Ground,

WA 98604. The times 7 to 8 Plus dance, 8-10 Mainstream dance with Daryl Clendenin as club caller and
cuer. http.//www.ColumbiaRiverDancers.org

No report.



http://www.ColumbiaRiverDancers.org/

Eager Beavers: (Tom Sminia, Delegate)
The Club dances every Monday afternoon from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. at the Aloha Grange, at 185th and
TV Highway. Darrell Kalmbach is our caller and our cuers are Tami Helms on the 1st, 3rd & 5th, and
Lane Clem - 2nd & 4th Mondays. Door donation is $7.00. For additional information, call 503-645-2414
or visit our website at https.//feagerbeavers.info

If you dance Plus level, you are invited to come to dance with us every Monday from 1:00 to 3:00
at the Aloha Grange, TV Highway and 185" Ave.

Our dancers are looking forward to Friday October 24 and Saturday 25 at the Seaside Sashay.
The Festival is special this year because the callers are Ray Brendzy and Darrell Kalmbach, with Tami
Helms cueing. This is happening at the Seaside Convention Center. Eager Beavers are hoping to see
you there.

A special event is coming up at the Sunset Promenaders Club on Thursday October 30. Itis a
Plus Dance with a national caller Tony Oxendine, and Darrell Kalmbach calling, with Tami Helms cueing
at the Odd Fellows Hall, 267 E. Maine St., Hillsboro starting at 7:00 PM until 9:30.

Eager Beaver Club dances are running well with four or five squares on the floor each Monday
afternoon. Please feel free if you dance Plus to come and dance with us. The donation at the door is
$7.00.

https://eagerbeavers.info
Submitted by: Tom Sminia, Eager Beavers TVC Delegate.

Hayshakers: (Kathy Liebowitz, Delegate) (absent)

Hayshakers are now dancing the 4" Sundays at 5:00 p.m. Mark Wheeler caller & cuer. Dance is at the
Pacific Grange, 90475 Hwy 101, Cullaby Lake, at Warrenton, OR. Be sure to call first to make sure we
have enough people for a dance. 503.325.8109, 5603.861.2726, 503.325.2100.
http.//www.hayshakers.org

No report.

Hoedowners: (Mike Duyck and Carolene Siebert, Delegates)
Dance the 2™ and 4" Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185" and TV Hwy. Guest callers.
The Cuer is Randy Lewis. Mainstream and maybe Plus from 7 to 9:30 p.m. Rounds vary.
http.//www.hoedowners.info

Oct. 11: “Halloween Costume Party” Come join us for an early celebration for Halloween. Mike
Kious calling and Randy Lewis cuing at Aloha Grange. This will be a spooky evening in October?

We are dark October 25 for Seaside Sashay..

Our class on Tuesday nights has eight students. Other Mainstream dancers are welcome to
participate for extra dancing and practice.

Our caller, Mike Kious, and cuer, Randy Lewis, will keep us involved and actively dancing with
energetic square and round dancing.
Hoedowner Delegates,
Carolene Siebert & Mike Duyck

Mix N Mingle: (Rick and Robin Faltersack, Delegates) (Robin absent)
Club dances Plus at the Winona Grange (8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR) on 1% and 3" Saturdays.
Pre-Rounds begin at 7:30 PM and Plus & Rounds from 8:00 — 10:30 PM. The door donation is $6 for
members and $7 for non-members. Randy Dibble is our club Caller. Guest Cuers.

Mix’n’Mingle was dark in July and August.

We held dances twice in September; we had two squares at our last one.

We will be dancing twice a month for the rest of the year, except in November; we will be dark for
the Royal Romp.


http://www.hoedowners.info/
http://www.hayshakers.org/
https://eagerbeavers.info/
https://eagerbeavers.info/

Oak Hills Squares: (Terri Browning, Delegate) (absent)
Oak Hills Squares meet on Monday evenings at the Oak Hills Recreation Center on 153" and Oak Hills
Drive (2400 NW 153™ Avenue, Beaverton). 6:30 to 7:30 Class (start dates - February)
7:30 to 8:30 Mainstream (6:30 to 8:30 when no classes running). 1% Monday of each month from 7:30 to
9 Mainstream Singing calls and Rounds. Mark Wheeler is our Caller. www.oakhillsquares.com

We started Mainstream lessons on September 8 and have 2 students.

We are encouraging our members to attend other dances and in fact, are planning to attend the
Tri Squares Anniversary Dance on September 26.

Our "Boo Ball" special themed dance is on Monday October 27. Mark Wheeler is calling, and
Lane Clem is cueing. See the attached flyer for all the details.

We are also planning a special Thanksgiving Dance on Monday, November 24. The theme will be
"give thanks". We will be making and circulating a flyer for this dance closer to the time.

We will be dark on December 29.
Respectfully submitted by Terri Browning
Oak Hills Delegate

R Square D: (Chris Poole, Delegate) (absent)

We dance the 2nd Friday and 4th Saturday from September through May and the 2nd and 4th
Wednesday from June through August. We are dark the fourth Saturday in January, April, May, October
and December. Plus with intermediate rounds from 7 to 8; 8 to 9:30 Mainstream and rounds from 8 to
9:30. The venue is Catlin Center (formerly known as Kelso Senior Center, 106 NW 8th Ave, Kelso, WA).
Craig Abercrombie is our Caller. Visit our website at www.r-square-d.info for more information.

R Square D members and guests enjoyed the summer dances with a variety of callers and cuers.
We served ice cream sundaes or root beer floats at all of these dances! Many of our members attended
various festivals, including OR Summer Festival, WA State Festival and USA West. We are pleased that
many of our newer dancers are attending not only our club dances, but also dances at other clubs and
the festivals, too. Our club had a booth again at Longview’s Squirrel Fest in August and Terry Halley
called a street dance for us. We pulled in non-dancers from the crowd and Terry taught some basic calls
so that all could dance. There were three or four squares dancing throughout the afternoon and others
from our club handed out cards and flyers promoting September lessons. Craig Abercrombie is teaching
the lessons, with Plus from 6:30 to 7:30 and beginning/Mainstream from 7:30 to 9:00. At our third week
of lessons we had 13 new dancers in the class.

A few of us attended the TVC dance on August 30 and enjoyed dancing to Darrell’s calling and
Tami’s cueing that evening.

Our only October dance is on Friday, October 10, and it's a Halloween Dance with Craig
Abercrombie calling and Susan Healea cueing. Plus with intermediate rounds is from 7:00 to 8:00 and
the Mainstream dance with Phase Il rounds is 8:00 to 9:30. We’'ll give prizes for the best costumes, so
come join us! We will be dark on October 25 to encourage members to attend the annual Seaside
Sashay.

Chris Poole

Sunset Promenaders: (Janet Cason, Delegate)

Mainstream Dances 1st & 3rd Saturdays. Dance starts at 7:00 with mixed level Rounds, and then 7:30-
9:30 Mainstream dance with mixed level Round dances, and a Plus tip at the end. Darrell Kalmbach
calling and Tami Helms cueing. The Club also has Plus dances o the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Thursdays. These
dances start at 7:00 with Intermediate Rounds, and then the Plus dance from 7:30-9:30 with mixed level
Round dances. Darrell and Tami also call and cue the Plus dances. The Club dances at the Hillsboro
Odd Fellows Hall at 267 E. Main St. More information call (503) 640-3383 or

visit www.sunsetpromenaders.com



http://www.sunsetpromenaders.com/
http://www.r-square-d.info/
http://www.oakhillsquares.com/

Our September 6 Mainstream Dance was the Roaring 1920s and we had great turnout with
dancers in their costumes with Darrell Kalmbach calling and Tami Helms cueing.

The Club campout is coming up this Thursday September 26 to the 28th at Silver Lake,
Washington.

On October 4 we will celebrate our 40™ Anniversary with a full Lasagna dinner & dance, starting
at 6:30pm! Darrell and Tami will be the Caller & Cuer for the Mainstream dance following the meal.
Desserts to be served after the dance!

Our Promenaders Plus dances in October are the 2", 16" & 30". The dance on October 30 is
a special event with National caller, Tony Oxendine, and our Darrell Kalmbach calling & Tami Helms
Cueing for this Plus Dance. All Clubs door donations are $7 per person.

On November 6, Sunset Promenaders Plus will celebrate our 11" Anniversary! Come celebrate
with us!

Janet Cason

Tri Squares: (Charles McAuley and Barbara Huie, Delegates)
We dance on the second and fourth Friday of each month at the Kinton Grange, 19015 SW Scholls Ferry
Road, Beaverton, 97007. Terry Halley is our club Caller with Sandra Pinion Cueing. We dance from
September to June. We are dark in July and August. Hearing enhancement devices are available. We
round dance from 7:30 — 7:45, dance Plus from 7:45 to 8:00 and Mainstream from 8:00 to 10:00 p.m.; the
4 tip will be PLUS. Refreshments are served at 10:00. www.frisquares.com

Tri Squares first dance of the season was on September 12. The theme was “Aloha! Welcome!”
The caller was Terry Halley and the cuer was Sandra Pinion. The club had four squares for Mainstream
and two to three squares for Plus. We had some guests including two from Utah.

The next dance will be our Anniversary Dance on September 26 at the Kinton Grange. The club is
celebrating 27 years. The theme is “Celebrate Good Times”. The caller is Terry Halley and the cuer is
Sandra Pinion. The cost is $10 at the door.

Tri Squares will begin mainstream lessons on September 28 from 3:30 to 5:30 at the Kinton
Grange taught by Caller Terry Halley. Tri Squares will also begin Round Dance Cha Cha lessons from
2:00 to 3:15 at the Kinton Grange taught by Cuer Sandra Pinion.

The Tri Squares volunteered as angels at the Chaps & Petticoats on September 14 and
September 21 for their Mainstream lessons.

Respectfully Submitted by,
Barbara Huie
Tri Squares TVC Delegate

Valley Squares: (Peter Cooper (absent) and Laura Irvan, Delegates)
Dance 1° Fridays and 3" Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy, year-round.
Mainstream with every third tip Plus, with rounds from 7 to 9:30 p.m. Open break with refreshments.
Callers are Scott Zinser and Mark Wheeler, Connie Clark
Cuer. www.valleysquares.com

Our next dances will be on October 3 and October 18. Themes: Pumpkin Pie on Oct. 3 and Apple
Pie on Oct. 18. Caller on Oct. 3: Mark Wheeler; Oct. 18: Scott Zinser. Cuer: Connie Clark.

Wave Steppers: (Max and Lynda Sherman, Delegates) (both absent)

Wavesteppers dance every Tuesday afternoon, 4 to 6 p.m., at the Tillamook Senior Center, 316 Stillwell
Avenue, Tillamook OR. We dance mainstream to Anthony Egan. The club is dark December and
January. It is good idea to call to make sure we have a square. Website: www.wavesteppers.org/

No report.



http://www.wavesteppers.org/
http://www.valleysquares.com/
http://www.trisquares.com/

Good of the Order:

No items for Good of the Order.

Next TVC Meeting:

Monday, October 27 at 7 p.m. in person, at the Aloha Grange.

Respectfully edited and published by Andis Garuts, TVC Secretary



